
FIRE COMMISSION  
REGULAR MEETING  
February 26, 2024 

 

Commissioners Present: Chair Delucia, Vice Chair Coyle, Commissioner Verderame, Commissioner Tomasello  

Staff Present: Chief Matthew Marcarelli, Assistant Chief Christopher Rosa  

The Regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commission was called to order at 7:00 pm.  

Chairman Delucia requested a moment of silence in honor of James Comiskey (Company 1). 

A roll call was taken and a quorum declared. 

Chairman Delucia opened nominations for Vice Chair and Chair. 

Vice Chairman Coyle nominated Commissioner Verderame for Vice Chair.  With no additional nominations, 

Commissioner Tomasello made a motion to vote.   

All in favor.  Unanimous. 

Commissioner Verderame voted to reelect Chairman Delucia to the position of Chair.  With no additional 

nominations, Commissioner Tomasello motioned for a vote. 

All in favor.  Unanimous. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Tomasello to approve the previous meeting minutes; seconded by 

Commissioner Verderame. 

Motion Carried Unanimously. 

Reports:  
Chief Marcarelli summarized his report (attached).  Commissioner Coyle asked about a water supply concern 
during a recent call.  Chief Marcarelli explained that there were issues with inoperable or broken hydrants, but 
efforts are in process to make certain the system is up and running.  He acknowledged several challenges that 
were encountered and praised the work of responders. 
 
Commissioner Verderame asked if responders would be recognized for their efforts.  Chief Marcarelli confirmed 

that they would.  

Commissioner Tomasello made a motion to accept the report as presented.  The motion was seconded by 

Commissioner Coyle. 

The Assistant Chief summarized his report (attached).  Commissioner Coyle asked if the part time inspector could 

work in excess of 19 hours per week.  Chief Marcarelli responded that she could not. 

With no additional communication, unfinished business or new business, Chairman Delucia asked for public 

comment.  With none, he made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Vice Chairman Coyle.   

The meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

The next meeting is scheduled for March 25 at Bradford Manor. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Lisa Mann  

(Substitute) Recording Secretary 

RECEIVED FOR FILING  
East Haven                                                                                                                                               
DATE 03/01/2024 TIME 03:20 pm
TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE
EAST HAVEN, CONN
Lisa Balter
TOWN CLERK





